NEWSLETTER

No. 110 September 2019

U3A Wellington City, PO Box 24529, Manners Street, Wellington, 6142

www.u3awellingtoncity.org.nz

PRESIDENT'S ANNUAL REPORT 2019

Membership

Membership renewal commenced in June and Gwen Levick, our super-efficient Membership Secretary, has been very busy over these past months. We undertook a membership drive, with some success, and some of you have helped distribute a flyer around your community. Within just one month we welcomed 46 new members and at the time of writing we have 1,048 members, an increase over last year's 962. The green membership card is a permanent, personalised card and therefore not changed when membership is renewed. For those who have joined recently please feel free to contact the Special Interest Groups' coordinators if you think you may wish to join any of the groups. Thank you, Gwen for your membership and database work.

Fees

This financial year's annual membership fee of \$35 and \$5 visitor fee for lectures remains unchanged. Visitor fees remain a significant source of income.

Finances

Details are available on our U3A website. Tony Thomson, our conscientious and hard-working treasurer provides the Committee with regular financial reports and has maintained our finances in a healthy state. For the 2019 financial year we posted a small surplus but we are facing a possible deficit for the current financial year. The committee are therefore proposing an increase in subscriptions, to \$40 per annum, taking effect from July 2020. The fees for a guest visit remains at \$5. Functions and events, like the mid-winter lunch, are all self-funding. The only exception is the volunteer November social function which U3A pays for.

Debbie Mickell, the independent reviewer, has completed her review of our annual accounts and states they present fairly the position of U3A Wellington as at June 2019. Since we are a registered charity Tony will send a report to Charities Services once the Financial Statements have been presented at the Annual General Meeting. Thank you, Tony.

Embassy

We continue to enjoy the facilities at the Embassy and are treated well by the Manager, Caleb Button, with whom we have an agreement for a further a one-year contract for 2020, at the same rate as this year's. We will negotiate a second year nearer the time.

We greatly appreciate the services of Darryl Burnand, the Embassy technician who sets up the sound and projection facilities for us. We also appreciate members Ian Goodwin, Alan Wright and Anthony Fletcher who ensure notices appear on the Embassy screen and set up our speakers' presentations. Ian, Alan, Anthony and Doug Helps are active with the two roving microphones during question time. Thank you for ensuring questions can be heard and navigating the stairs with agility.

Lecture Programme

Many members have been complimentary on the choice of presenters and topics over the past year. Thank you, Rae Julian, Robin Halliday and Doug Helps for a wonderful programme. We usually have a great turnout for lectures but the Embassy's large Grand Theatre can accommodate more. For the month of June attendance ranged from 152 to 265.

We plan to add two extra lectures at the start of the year and a further two at the end of the

year. This extension is for a trial period which will be reviewed. Already, many lectures have been suggested for 2020 but there's room for more and we need your input and suggestions before we finalise the programme by the new year. Please contact Rae, Robin, Doug or any other committee member with your suggestions of topic and presenter.

To Roger Chapman, many thanks for continuing with the weekly email detailing the coming lectures. We value these weekly reminders.

Glynn Woodbury, Volunteer Coordinator, has done a great job organising the "front of house" volunteers. They do an important job in setting up the scanning equipment and welcoming members. The newsletter has a volunteer form and forms will be available at the AGM for members who wish to sign up for 2020. If you can help please fill out a Volunteer form and give/send to Glynn or one of the committee members. Glynn unfortunately can no longer continue in this role and if you could contribute to the successful running of U3A by taking up the role, with support from Glynn in the early stages, this would be much appreciated.

Visits and Events

We are kept informed of upcoming Holiday Events organised by enthusiastic and capable Aidan Kay. Aidan organised another very successful mid-winter lunch at the James Cook that continues to serve our requirements for this event. Tom Frewen was the guest speaker and drew on his experience in the news media, including his 22 years as a Parliamentary Reporter. His entertaining talk indicated concern for the future of 'real' information in this era of fake news. We celebrate our volunteers at our end-of-year social function.

Newsletter

Heather Nelson, our Newsletter Editor does a sterling job with the three excellent, informative newsletters each year that contain a wealth of essential and useful information. Heather ensures copy is sent in a timely fashion, has a keen eye to spot typos and inconsistences with the result of reliable information and publication dates. Thank you, Heather.

Special Interest Groups

Margaret and Ian Garrett are retiring from the committee as Special Interest Groups Coordinators after 5 years' unstinting service. They have liaised with Group Leaders to ensure updated information is provided to our newsletters, kept our database updated and organised group presentations for the lecture programme. During their time the Play Reading group and the Writing group have ceased. This has been balanced by the start of two Walking groups, Book Group Four and the Philosophy. We have one nomination for the committee to replace Margaret and Ian. Thank you Margaret and Ian for the capable leadership of the interest groups.

Victoria University U3A Award

Paul Dunham won our \$2000 award this year. The award will contribute to the costs of his Doctor of Philosophy in Music. Paul will be speaking at U3A later this year.

Website

Our website is undergoing a facelift and backroom improvements. The changes will help facilitate efficiency and time-saving with some of our important work, particularly that done by our Membership Secretary. Gwen has a high workload with subscription renewals and ensuring our database is accurate and up-to-date. Aidan Kay, Events Coordinator will find the upgrade also helpful in keeping track of large numbers of those attending his holiday events and outings.

Rodger Sparks relinquished the Web Administrator role earlier this year after *14* years of service. Rodger has had many roles in our organisation, including committee member, Front of House Manager, Website Administrator and is now enjoying being 'just one of the crowd'. Thank you, Rodger for your excellent work over such a lengthy period.

We are fortunate to have two new Website Administrators, Alison Dixie and George Sutton. Thank you both for so willingly taking on the job.

Survey

We will soon be inviting all members to give us feedback on U3A activities via a short survey. A link to the survey will be sent to those of you with email and also a hard copy will be available for those who don't use email.

Committee

Thank you to our wonderful committee members who have done a marvellous job in keeping U3A running so well. They put in many hours and are a fun group of people. We look forward to welcoming a new Special Interest Groups' Coordinator and a Volunteer Coordinator. The other members have agreed to remain on the committee for the coming year.

Secretary, Keri Logan, does a great job of minute writing and making sense of our committee meetings, along with other duties. Thank you Keri. Thanks also to Doug Helps who not only is a member of the Programme Coordinators team but is also Vice President.

Finally, thank you. U3A members who make U3A the vibrant and interesting organisation it is today.

Barbara Crump President

MEMBERSHIP REPORT AUGUST 2019

Our membership drive drew a very good response, with 106 new members having joined between 1 June and 31 August. We welcome them and others who have joined since the May newsletter was published: Tessa Castree, Rosina Barnao, Ruth Page, Reg Harris, Evelyn Gee, Gary Neich, Margaret Lindsay, Gretchen Rixon, Erina Potter, John Grigor, David Wright, Jennifer Macdonald, Sue Scott, Helen Borrett, David Morris, Mary McDonald, Peter Attwell, Glynis Ng, Glenis King, Gail and Mark Holman, Margaret Carruthers, Ian Richards, Joe Perera, Jerri Gray, Pamela Wainwright, Jill and Malcolm Wheeler, Beverley and Neil Johnston, Julie Richards, Eileen Sadler, Catherine Keating, Heather Hutton, Christine and Ian Greenbank, Shirley Day, Nils Poulsen, Virginia Horrocks, Alastair and Carol Grant, John and Ruth Beehre, Deborah Keating, Betty Hamilton, Gordon and Judy Heeley, Marguerite McDonald, Sally Mann, Roger Urlwin, Catherine Chapman, Lynn Janes, Howard Tong and Jenny Flannigan-Tong, John Elliott, Dominic and Carole Zame, Rob Wilkinson, Valerie Elmey, Malcolm Bell, Douglas Robertson, Hilary Low, Barbro Harris, Miles and Maureen Maitland, Paul and Delyse Kitteridge, Adele Whelan, Alan Dryburgh, Lynette Burrell, Sue Benny, Christine Gibbs, Jacqueline McNamara, Joan Harvey, Mark Gazley, Robyn Lange, Janet and Mel Tyson, Sarah Partridge, Ann Rolinson, Jude Willis, Peter and Kay Coolbear, John Weiss Jr, Claire Cockburn, Sandra Jackson, Vivien Rowlinson, Chantal Pearce, Valerie Bruggemans, Pamela Fuller, Hazel Renn, Lency Gilbert, William Black, Sheryl Baines, Fran Willis, Kennedy and Marilyn Graham, Penny Thompson, Ruth and Colin Boswell, Doris Cuthell, Leith Wallace, Linda Martin, Sachiko Webber, Ken Howell, Frank Wilson and Alison Morris.

At the time of writing we have 1048 current members of whom 70% renewed or joined online, thank you!

Any new member who has not received a green plastic membership card should contact the Membership Secretary by email to membership@u3awellingtoncity.org.nz or call me at 382 8296.

Our lecture programme continues to draw large numbers, with a record attendance of 308 for Rob Rabel's lecture on Trump. For those of you who are interested in statistics, a total of nearly 4800 (including visitors) attended during term two, with an average of 193 per lecture. Please feel free to contact me if you have any membership queries.

Gwen Levick Membership Secretary. (Tel 382 8296)

VOLUNTEERS

U3A RECEPTION DESK VOLUNTEERS 2020

We need volunteers to greet members at our Tuesday and Friday Lectures.

At least two volunteers are needed for each session.

Duties:

- 1. Record members using the Scanner
- 2 Keep a record of visitors, guests and members who have lost/forgotten their cards
- 3. Assisting members with access
- 4. Set up water carafe and glasses for speakers, and place "reserved" cards

YES! I AM WILLING	O ASSIST	
NAME		
ADDRESS		
PHONE		
EMAIL		
○ Tuesday	○ Friday	○ Either
Leave the completed for	o: glynnwoodbury@gmail.com o m at the reception desk, or to the co-ordinator Glynn Wood n	

Volunteers will need to arrive by 9:30 when on duty Full training will be given for scanning membership cards Volunteers are usually assigned two to three duties a year

Already a volunteer? Please confirm your continued support.

NEW COMMITTEE MEMBER

Glynn Woodbury, The Volunteer Co-ordinator has decided to step down due to other commitments. We therefore need someone to take over this role and be elected as a committee member at the AGM on Friday 13th September. Glynn will assist with the transition. The role involves attending committee meetings, generating a roster using an Excel (or compatible) Spreadsheet and liaising with and training volunteers if necessary.

If you would like to help and be involved in this way please get in touch with the President, Barbara Crump, phone 977 7385 or by email bjcrumpnz@gmail.com

If you would like further details of what is involved please get in touch with Glynn 384-8451

Lectures are held at the Embassy Theatre, 10 Kent Terrace from 10.30 am until 12 noon

Friday 13 September - AGM

Please note early start time of 10 am to allow for the AGM

U3A WELLINGTON CITY INC

AGENDA

FOR THE 26th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF U3A WELLINGTON CITY INC TO BE HELD AT 10.00 am FRIDAY 13 SEPTEMBER 2019 AT THE EMBASSY THEATRE, KENT TERRACE, WELLINGTON

- 1. WELCOME
- 2. APOLOGIES
- 3. MINUTES of 25th Annual General Meeting held 14 September 2018 (Minutes are available on the Website).
- 4. PRESIDENT'S ANNUAL REPORT
- 5. STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS
- 6. COMMITTEE PROPOSAL TO INCREASE SUBSCRIPTIONS
- 7. ELECTION OF OFFICERS
- 8. GENERAL BUSINESS

At the conclusion of the AGM writer Redmer Yska, will present

Meandering with Mansfield

Redmer Yska is a Wellington writer and public historian. He will discuss the promise and peril of Mansfield scholarship and how he came to write "A Strange Beautiful Excitement."

Please email apologies to Keri Logan kerilogan2@gmail.com or phone 388 1924

U3A WELLINGTON CITY INCORPORATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE YEAR ENDING 30 JUNE 2019

FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE		YE 30 June 19	YE 30 June 18
	Notes		
Income			
Subscriptions	1	41,130.00	35,830.00
Lectures (Visitors)	_	1,874.00	1,488.00
Functions	2	4,455.00	6,237.00
Bank Interest		1,634.38	1,748.11
Total Income		49,093.38	45,303.11
<u>Expenditure</u>			
Rent - Paramount / Embassy		26,500.00	22,773.74
Book Vouchers		4,845.00	3,135.00
Functions	2	5,554.52	7,274.93
SIGs - Rent and Other Expenses		3,839.23	2,898.44
Donations	3	1,000.00	· -
Newsletter Expenses		689.10	597.90
Postage & Stationery		446.78	915.37
IT Equipment & Services		3,210.18	6,584.04
Other Equipment		, -	97.25
Sundry	4	2,838.39	2,249.52
Total Expenditure		48,923.20	46,526.19
Surplus / (Deficit)		170.18	(1,223.08)
FINANCIAL POSITION		as at 30 June 19	as at 30 June 18
Bank Accounts and Cash Balances			
Westpac 01 Account	5	27,968.86	16,358.75
Westpac 02 Account		533.44	12,326.45
Westpac Term Deposits		46,833.40	45,567.36
Paypal Account		745.03	1,657.99
Petty Cash		50.00	50.00
Total Bank Accounts and Cash		76,130.73	75,960.55
CASH FLOWS		YE 30 June 19	YE 30 June 18
Opening Cashbook Balance		75,960.55	77,183.63
Surplus / (Deficit)		170.18	(1,223.08)
Closing Cashbook Balance		76,130.73	75,960.55
Closing Bank Accounts & Cash		76,130.73	75,960.55

Notes:

- 1. Total Subscriptions in the June-August 2019 'renewal season' were markedly higher than in the same period a year earlier \$36,185 cf. \$33,665.
- 2. All functions, other than the Volunteers' Xmas Cocktails, are organised on a 'break-even' basis.
- 3. One half of the U3A Scholarship award for calendar 2018. (U3A has decided to continue this annual scholarship at VUW but to fund it on an annual basis rather than by occasional, larger, lump sums.)
- 4. Includes Paypal Charges (\$1,342.96), Public Liability Insurance (\$628.71) and Post Box rental (\$185.00).
- 5. \$20,000 was transferred to the interest earning 02 a/c after balance date.

U3A LECTURE PROGRAMME 17 September - 1 November 2019

Tuesday 17 September

Gentlemen art thieves and their art: Enduring myths and great art. Arthur Tompkins Arthur Tompkins is a District Court Judge based in Wellington. He graduated Bachelor of Laws with First Class Honours from Canterbury University in 1983, and then Master of Laws from Gonville and Caius College, Cambridge University, in 1984. Each year Judge Tompkins teaches the 'Art in War' component course as part of the annual Graduate Certificate Program in Art Crime and Heritage Protection Studies, presented by the Association for Research into Crimes against Art in Amelia, Umbria, Italy. In 2016 he edited Art Crime and Its Prevention: A Handbook for Collectors and Art Professionals and in 2018 his Plundering Beauty: An illustrated history of art crime in war, was published. The suave and omni-competent gentleman art thief is an enduring character, in fiction and on screen, if not in real life. This illustrated talk will examine some of the origins of this character and, if he existed, what great stolen (and still missing) art might be in his (mythical) collection?

Friday 20 September

Whose child? Our outdated adoption laws

Anne Else

Dr Anne Else is the author of *A Question of Adoption: Closed Stranger Adoption in New Zealand, 1944-1974* (Bridget Williams Books, 1991), and many subsequent papers and articles on adoption and assisted reproduction technology. The Adoption Act 1955 was drawn up when attitudes to women, children, relationships and families were very different from today. This talk sums up the main problems with New Zealand's adoption legislation, and looks at what changes are urgently needed, and why.

Tuesday 24 September

The World lacks progressive leadership - could NZ provide some?

Thomas Nash

Thomas Nash BA (Hons) is Social Entrepreneur at Massy University and Adjunct in Politics. He is the co-founder and Co-director of NZ Alternative, an independent organisation promoting a progressive role for Aotearoa NZ in the world. He led the global campaign to ban cluster bombs, co-founded and directed London-based disarmament group, Article 36, and served on the board of the Nobel Prizewinning International Campaign to Abolish Nuclear weapons. The rules-based international order set up after 1945 is creaking. Human societies have reorganised ourselves to survive and flourish in the past. To do that the world will need international cooperation, diplomatic ambition and transformation leadership. What could New Zealand do to help?

Friday 27 September

What comes after Jacinda?

Colin James

Colin James was a political journalist for 45 years. He has written eight books and has one last one on the keyboard. What makes the nation Aotearoa/New Zealand? How will it evolve over the next 10 years? What have been the politics behind and reflecting that evolution? Where will those politics go over the next three years and 10 years as politicians wrestle with a changing society inside the nation and a turbulent world outside, both driven by rapidly evolving new technologies, environmental constraints and threats and ideological argument? In short, what can we expect from Jacinda Ardern and what comes after Jacinda?

28 September - 13 October Term 3 Holidays

Tuesday 15 October

Sound Sculptures Paul Dunham

Paul is our current Wellington U3A mature student scholarship winner. He holds a Bachelor of Music (Composition) with first class honours. Paul is currently studying for a Phd in Music Composition and Sonic Arts. He has produced a number of works across different media. His work "Click" was a finalist in the 2017 Lilburn Trust NZSM Composers Composition. His current practice based research is focused on creating a series of sound sculptures that establish a narrative between the past and present through the convergence of absolute and current media technologies.

Friday 18 October

Flying High - the Photography of Lloyd Homer

Simon Nathan

Simon is a geologist and Science Writer. Much of his career has been with GNS Science and he has also been science editor for Te Ara. Simon has worked with Lloyd Homer for many years, and has recently published a book on his photographic career. Lloyd Homer is one of the leading photographers of New Zealand's natural environment. Working for the Geological Survey (now GNS Science) for over 35 years, he was at hand to record the impact of events such as earthquakes, volcanic eruptions and landslides. For this illustrated talk, Simon has chosen a selection of his favourite images from the book (some around Wellington).

Tuesday 22 October

Orchestra Wellington

Kirsten Mason

Kirsten has been the General Manager of Orchestra Wellington since early 2016 and is a Graduate of Victoria University and a proud Wellingtonian. Kirsten has had extensive experience overseas in a variety of rolls involving music before taking up her current position. Her talk today will give us a view inside a Symphony Orchestra-how they work and what they do; the whole business of running an orchestra. PLUS there will be a short live performance by a small number of Musicians.

Friday 25 October

History of our Health System

Dr Alastair Mcdonald

Alastair went to medical school in Edinburgh and graduated 1968. He has worked in the USA, UK, East Timor, Iraq, Abu Dhabi, and Vietnam. He is a retired kidney doctor and is currently a clinical ethics advisor. He will talk a little bit about the history of our health system and examine the inherent values which were part of the foundation of the system in 1938. He will look at the various challenges to ensuring the continuity of the system by examining the potential roles of systems thinking, anticipatory governance and artificial intelligence.

Tuesday 29 October

Bougainville Conflict 20 years on

Brig. Roger Mortlock

Brigadier Mortlock served in the New Zealand Army for 33 years, retiring in 1999. In the course of his service, he saw active service in South Vietnam (1970-71), was deployed to the United Nations Mission in Angola (1992-3) during their civil war, and led the Truce Monitoring Group on to Bougainville in 1998. On leaving the service he was employed variously as a consultant, and National Operations Manager for OSH (Occupational Health and Safety) within the Department of Labour, and as a university lecturer. In the latter role, he taught Command Studies ('The Art of Command') at Massey University, and The Royal Brunei and NZ Defence Force Command and Staff Colleges.

Friday 1 November (Final lecture for the year)

Scandalous Past times of the Parisian Belle Epoque

Dr Wendy Nolan Joyce

Wendy teaches French culture for Victoria University Continuing Education and leads culinary, art-themed tours to France. She will discuss the golden age (1870-1914) in France with its progress in the arts, science and industry as well as the revolutionary artists and how their work reflects the darker side of Paris at the time.

U3A EVENTS

Invitation from the NZ School of Dance to attend the final rehearsal Wednesday 25th September for their September Insight Studio Performances. 1st or 2nd year students

will give fully professional performances of Classical or Modern Dance. School of Dance, 11 Hutchison St, Newtown. 1.15 - 2.15 pm. No fee.

Tuesday Walk Wellington with Gavin Mickell (10:30 – 12:30) Cost \$5 each. 1st October

A stroll along the waterfront - talking about its history with the help of

photographs of the old shoreline. (Max 20 people).

Friday Visit to Orongomai Marae, Upper Hutt (Koha on visit)

11th October BYO lunch to share. Departure 9:30 am train and 2 pm return

or include Expressions Art Gallery, Upper Hutt, for 3:30 pm return.

Bookings to events@u3awellingtoncity.org.nz

Final details will be confirmed about these events when you register.

INTEREST GROUPS FOR MEMBERS

All Interest Group Members must be current financial members of Wellington City U3A

Antiques Group

This group meets on the third Thursday of the month at 10 am at Gaynor Stewart's home on The Terrace. Contact: Doug Helps, 232-4881 or dougyvonne1@gmail.com

Art History Group

Meets on alternate Thursdays from 10.30 am to 12 noon St Ninians Church, Karori.

Contact: Anne Lee, 970-8644 or annelee635@gmail.com

Book Group 1

Meets on the 1st Wednesday of each month, on The Terrace at 10.30 am.

Contact: Elizabeth Moles 387-9293 or emb.moles@gmail.com. This group is currently full.

Book Group 2

Meets on the first Thursday of each month at 10 am - 12 noon at members' homes. The members are mainly from the Northern and Western suburbs.

Contact: Sheila Williams 479-2226 or sheilawilliamsnz@gmail.com

Book Group 3

Meets on the third Wednesday of each month at 2.00 pm in Oriental Bay. This group is currently full. Contact Pamela if you wish to go on the waiting list or to start another group in the Eastern

Contact: Pamela Jefferies, 801-6620 or pamelaaj@xtra.co.nz

Book Group 4

Meets on the first Wednesday of each month from 10 am - 12 noon at members' homes. Members are mainly from the Northern Suburbs. Format: The host for the next meeting chooses a genre for that meeting. Each member reads any book they like in that genre, and reviews their book at the meeting for the other members. If you're interested in joining the group, please get in touch with Sue Fish.

Contact: Sue Fish. Mobile: 027 327 3633 Email: suef365@gmail.com

Current Issues

Meetings are held on the second Wednesday of the month at 10.00 am, at Burma Lounge, Malvina Major Village, 134 Burma Road, Johnsonville.

Contact: Michael Hodgen, 478 6303 or michael.hodgen@xtra.co.nz

Film Group

Meets on the third Saturday of the month (daytime) at the Penthouse, Lighthouse Cuba or Lighthouse Petone cinemas, with the film followed by a discussion at a café. New members welcome. For films at the Lighthouse Petone some car-pooling may be required.

Contact Colleen McClymont 027 5277202 or Bob McClymont, 027 5277203 or mcclymont1@xtra.co.nz

Mid-Week Film Group

Meets on second Tuesday and last Wednesday of the month usually at the, Embassy, or Cuba Lighthouse cinemas. Members receive notices of both meetings every month and are free to attend as many or as few films as they wish.

Contacts: For Tuesday films - Suzanne Blumhardt, 384-7046 or hatblum@xtra.co.nz For Wednesday films - Aidan Kay 021 0282 2082 or aidankcp@gmail.com

German Conversation

This friendly group will meet at 10.30 am on the second and fourth Mondays of the month in members' homes. New members welcome.

Contact: Diana Barnes, 479-2947 or dgbarnes@xtra.co.nz

Social Walking Groups-Wellington City U3A Members Only



Group One meets at the Wharewaka (beside the lagoon on the waterfront) at 9.45 am every Monday morning. (Excluding Public Holidays). All U3A members welcome, no need to call - we'd welcome you for a social walk and talk and of course coffee at the end. We explore historic, nature and cultural places around the city.

Contact: Heather 021 158 2816 or David 027 657 0666.

Group Two Longer walks (Monday mornings 9.30 am to 12 noon approx.), around and about Wellington during the year with casual inner city walks over January. Walks usually end at a café for an optional coffee. On the second Monday of each month a longer walk of up to four hours is scheduled. As our members are all reasonably fit a good degree



of fitness is expected. Transport is usually based around Gold Card times with carpooling when necessary. New members are welcome throughout the year as a number of our group often go overseas.

Contact: Jeannie Buxton 475 3848 or 022 472 3455 or pebuxton@xtra.co.nz

Music Appreciation Group

Meets on alternate Thursdays from 10 am until 12 noon (excepting school holidays) at St Ninians Church, Karori. New members welcome.

Contact: David Barker, 021 376 660 or u3a.wlg.musicapp@gmail.com

Philosophy Group

Meets in the Common Room, St Andrew's Church, The Terrace (upside ramp), twice a month on first and third Mondays at 2.30 pm. We are currently looking at philosophers of the twentieth century. We are currently full. Dougal Congalton 476-8498

Performing Music Group

New members welcome.

Contact: Jennifer Timmings, 479-5325 or <u>jiatimmings@gmail.com</u>

Shakespeare Studies

Meets on alternate Wednesdays at St Andrew's Centre, 30 The Terrace from 10.30 am until 12 noon. Numbers are limited to 10.

Contact: Roger Chapman. chaplaw42@gmail.com 021 037 5622

Writing Group

This group has now disbanded. Anyone interested in leading/forming a new Writing Group please contact Ian or Margaret Garrett iandmgarrett@gmail.com

U3A WELLINGTON CITY INC - COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2018/2019

Barbara Crump	43 Calcutta Street bjcrumpnz@gmail.com	Khandallah	977 7385
President		Wellington 6035	022 301 6309
Tony Thomson	150B Karori Road	Karori	021 656 825
Treasurer	tonyteenz@gmail.com	Wellington 6012	476 6291
Keri Logan	17b Bowes Crescent	Strathmore	388 1924
Secretary	kerilogan2@gmail.com	Wellington 6022	027 343 5083
Doug Helps Vice President Programme Coordinator Tues/Fri	35a Oriel Ave dougyvonne1@gmail.com	Tawa 5028	232 4881 027 406 1233
Robin Halliday Programme Coordinator Tuesday	P3 Hobson Court, 70 Hobson St rhalliday001@gmail.com	Wellington 6011	938 5162
lan and Margaret Garrett	6 Lawson Place,	Mt Victoria	384 9190
Interest Groups	iandmgarrett@gmail.com	Wellington 6011	027 425 5300
Rae Julian	23 Aplin Tce	Ngaio	934 3447
Programme Coordinator Friday	raejulian41@gmail.com	Wellington 6035	021 708 288
Heather Nelson	118 Homebush Road	Khandallah	939 9166
Newsletter	heatherenelson21@gmail.net.nz	Wellington 6035	
Glynn Woodbury	33 Tanera Crescent glynnwoodbury@gmail.com	Brooklyn	384 8451
Volunteer Coordinator		Wellington 6021	021 064 2692
Aidan Kay	165 Moxham Ave	Hataitai	021 028 22082
Visits/events	aidankaynz@gmail.com	Wellington 6021	
Gwen Levick	3B/20 Oriental Terrace bruce.gwen@xtra.co.nz	Oriental Bay	382 8296
Membership Secretary		Wellington 6011	027 482 8296